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Draft Recommendation Q.FlowStateSig specifies the signalling for a Flow State Aware (FSA) transfer capability in NGN networks.  This signalling draft proposes to specify signalling in a network that uses IPv4 or IPv6.  One solution we are considering is to apply for a new EtherType to identify the signalling protocol to control the forwarding.  The use of the new EtherType is further explained below.
We have received a contribution that proposes the following approach:

“The Ethernet header contains an EtherType code that specifies the packet type (IPv4, IPv6, MPLS, etc). The EtherType is processed before the packet is examined since otherwise there would be no way to interpret the packet. Thus, if a different EtherType is used to designate Q.Flowstatesig Signalling packets then the network equipment could look at different locations in the packet for the flow identification information and thus recognize the Signalling packets association with the data flow. This way, the processing is simplified and there can be no conflict with the IETF standards. Since any device which supports the Q.Flowstatesig protocol will be examining all EtherTypes arriving, it provides an extremely easy and fast way to recognize a signalling packet if it has a different EtherType. Using an EtherType allows the signalling packet format to be totally decided by the ITU without any conflict with the IETF or any other body. The IEEE registers EtherType codes and makes it very easy to obtain one [...].”
We would appreciate your comments and guidance on the proposed approach of using a new EtherType assignment to identify signalling flows within an IP network using TCP or UDP.  The new EtherType assignment will define a new signalling protocol that controls the forwarding of IP packets in the IP network.
ITU-T Study Group 11 Question 5 meets again in 24-28 January 2011
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